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In January, Panther enthusiast, Tom Norman, gave an informative 

presentation on the Auto Cycle Club’s 1907 Six Day Trial when 

Richard Moore won ‘best performance by motorcycle with variable 

gear' - the mighty Phelon & Moore. 
 

The annual awards evening was well supported with Guest of 

Honour, long time section member, Dennis Marwood, and outgoing 

Chairman, a relieved Dave Headon, presenting trophies. Thanks all, 

especially Brian Smith who worked tirelessly to encourage support, 
organise the raffle, and compose the topical Committee song “Covid 

Blues”. Despite best efforts we were let down by the hotel’s 

organisation. 

 
In the latter half of a sunny winter’s day, we gathered at the funeral 

of Jim Ruck, honouring him with an escort of vintage motorcycles. 

We remember his exuberant and entertaining company for over 30 

years, through his participation and organisation of unique events. 
“Best days ever!” 

 

Domino knockout 8th, trial on 20th March. 
 


